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Funds earmarked for
tourism ‘observatory’

Waiheke Local Board has endorsed in
principle a proposal for the impacts of
tourism on Waiheke to be monitored by
OtagoUniversityacademicsandstudents.

However, it is seeking further details
before committing to funding of about
$9000 a year for the first three years.

The monitoring would provide data
useful to agencies such as Auckland
Council charged with keeping theimpacts
of tourism sustainable.

The proposal to establish a United
Nations World Tourism Organisation
Monitoring Observatory on Waiheke
comes from local environmentalists and
academics. The Waiheke Island Tourism
Forum has expressed formal support.

The UN programme involves regular
monitoring of tourism impacts and one
of the first projects would be a draft sus-
tainable tourism strategy for Waiheke.

The local group includes members of
Kaitiaki of Newton Reserve, Waiheke
Resources Trustand Hauraki GulfIslands
Forest and Bird. Its proposal document
highlights negative impacts from tourism
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Campaigners say the impacts of tourism
include traffic problems and erratic bus
and ferry services. Photo Emma Haas

growth in the last few years including
roading damage by large buses, erratic
ferryandbusservices, pressure onameni-
ties, parking problems, infrastructure
costsanda “rapid decrease” inaffordable
rentals due to houses being converted

into short-term visitor accommodation.

It highlights the damage to native
trees, danger to road users and “loss of
domestic privacy” associated with Full-
ers’ introduction of double-deckerbuses
for its Explorer service.

Other impacts include significant in-
creasesinE colilevelsat popularbeaches
over summer, damage to native floraand
fauna causedbyillegal firesand fireworks
at New Yearand noiseand light pollution.

At last week’s meeting, local board
member Shirin Brown questioned the
value of the proposed monitoring pro-
gramme, given the datatheboardalready
had on tourism. She argued the board
shouldinstead be focusingonaddressing
its impacts.

However fellow member John Meeu-
wsen said it was important to monitor
trends with academic rigour.

Deputy chairwoman Cath Handley
said the concept had her full support in
principle but “I dor’t think the business
caseis sufficiently robustasit stands. We
need to be very clear about what the lo-
cal board’s ownership in this processis.”

The board voted to prioritise finalising
the business case, including governance
accountabilities, before its next meeting
and to set aside funding of no less than
$9000 for the firstyearof the programme.
» Geoff Cumming
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RETRO DOUBLE GLAZE YOUR HOME

We fit real double glazing
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